
March 30, 2020 

North East School District - School Closure Update 3/30/20 

Good afternoon, 

A short while ago Governor Wolf ordered an extension of the stay put order through April 30, 

2020, for several counties in Pennsylvania including Erie County. In addition, all public schools 

are closed until further notice. The North East School District will continue the education plan 

currently in place for virtual learning. We hope today went well for our North East students. If 

you need help accessing Google Classroom, please visit the district website at nesd1.org for 

instructions. The March 23rd parent letter has the help desk contact information as well as 

contact information for all administrators (I have attached a copy below for your convenience). 

We will continue to keep you posted as we move through these uncharted waters. Thank you 

again for your patience and understanding. 

Sincerely, 

Dr. Michele S. Hartzell, Superintendent 

 


